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COUNCIL MINUTES 

 
At a meeting of the Council 

held in the University on 9 May 2024 
 
Present: 
Mrs Marian Wyn Jones (Chair), Professor Edmund Burke, Professor Rhiannon T. Edwards, Dr 
Ama Eyo, Mr Eric Hepburn CBE, Mr Celt John, Sir Paul Lambert, Ms Nyah Lowe, Professor 
Oliver Turnbull, Ms Julie Perkins, Dr John T. Prabhakar, Mrs Emily Rees, Dr Ian Rees, Mr Rheon 
Tomos, 

. 
The Chair thanked Ms Lowe and Mr John for their participation and commitment to the 
Council over the last two years and, on behalf of members wished them well in the future. 
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23.58 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
A. Members were reminded that they should declare any personal, financial, or beneficial 

interest in any matter under consideration at this meeting prior to that matter being 
considered.  

 
B. No declarations of interest were made relating to the matters on the agenda. 

 
23.59 LEARNED SOCIETY OF WALES 

 
The Chair of Council extended her congratulations, on behalf of Council, to the Vice-
Chancellor, and to Professor Andrew Lewis, Professor of Composition and Professor Yueng-
Djern Lenn, Professor in Physical Oceanography who are among 43 new Fellows of the 
Learned Society of Wales.  
 
It was noted that election to Fellowship is a public recognition of academic excellence, and 
all Fellows have made an outstanding contribution to the world of learning and have a 
demonstrable connection to Wales.  
 

23.60 DEATHS  
 

A. The Chair referred to the recent deaths of: 
 

�x Len Roberts, Former Head Technician in the School of Ocean Sciences. 

�x Mohammed Nouman, Student in the School of Environmental and Natural 
Sciences. 

�x Hywel George, Former Member of the University Council. 

�x Ian Hardcastle, Former Director of Professional Partnerships, Bangor Business 
School. 

�x David Ellams, Former Lecturer, Bangor Business School. 

�x Betsan Rowlands, ‘expert by experience’ from time to time on the People Panel of 
the North Wales Clinical Psychology Programme. 

 
Members fell silent in tribute to their memory.  

 
23.61 MINUTES 

 
A. The Minutes of the meeting held on 
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University is planning on repeating the benchmarking exercise in the future, once it 
has identified a suitable benchmarking group.  

 
C. The latest update of the Council Workplan was noted. Following a request from the 

Chair, several minor amendments were noted and will be made prior to the Workplan 
being presented to the Council in July.  

 
23.62 CHAIRS UPDATE 

 
A. The Chair provided an update on her activities since the last meeting of the Council.  

 
Attendance at University Events  
 
The Chair reported that she had been privileged to attend several University events 
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Welsh outcomes, with young people in Wales being the least likely to hold A-level 
equivalent qualifications. 
 
Senedd Cross-Party Working Group and CTER 
 
The Chair, as Chair of ChUW, attended a meeting of the Senedd Cross-Party Working 
Group, where the Chair, Vice-Chair and Chief Executive Officer of CTER provided an 
update on the implementation of CTER. No further update was provided on the date for 
the Commission’s implementation, currently 1 August 2024. 
 
Universities Wales 
 
The Chair, as Chair of ChuW, met the new Chair and Director of Universities Wales, and 
expressed her wish to continue to develop the joint working between Universities 
Wales and ChUW. It was noted that opportunities for collaboration will be explored 
further. 

 
The Chair’s report included in the papers for the meeting was noted.  

 
23.63 VICE-���,���E�����>�>�K�Z�[�^���h�W�����d�� 

 
A. The Vice-Chancellor provided the Council with updates in several key areas. 

 
���µ�Œ�}�‰�����v���^�‰�����������P���v���Ç�[�•�������Œ�š�Z���K���•���Œ�À���š�]�}�v�����Æ�����o�o���v���������Á���Œ�����î�ì�î�ð 
 
The Vice-Chancellor extended his congratulations to Dr Iestyn Woolway, NERC 
Independent Research Fellow at the School of Ocean Sciences, who has won the 
European Space Agency’s Earth Observation Excellence Award 2024. It was noted that 
the prestigious award celebrates the outstanding efforts of scientists who have 
advanced the innovative application of Earth observation data. 
 

 Universities HR (UHR) Award for Excellence 
 

Congratulations were extended to the Chief People Officer, and the Human Resources 
team, who have been shortlisted for a 2024 UHR Award for Excellence at the annual 
UHR awards. The application, under the Wellbeing category, focussed on the 
development of the University’s approach to supporting staff during the menopause.  

 
Distinguished Alumni Lecture Series 
 
Several Distinguished Alumni lectures have been held recently. These include Caradoc 
Jones, Dr Tiny Barsby, and George Buckley. In addition, an inaugural lecture was 
delivered by Professor Katrien Van Landeghem. One of the University’s Honorary 
Degree recipients, Steve Backshall, also gave a lecture which was hugely popular 
attracting over 600 attendees.  
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Thanks was extended to all those who were willing to provide lectures and to engage 
with the University community.  
 
Anglesey Freeport 

 
The Vice-Chancellor advised the Council that the University (as a corporate body) has 
been invited to become a member of the Board overseeing the Freeport programme. 
The University and M
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The Chair of Council thanked the Chief Marketing Officer, and Mrs Marshall for the 
helpful update and opportunity to comment on the Strategy.  

 
Mrs Marshall left the meeting. 
 
Mr Sam Dickins and Ms Jo�•�]���������o�o�U���^�š�µ�����v�š�•�[���h�v�]�}�v�U���i�}�]�v�������š�Z�����u�����š�]�v�P�X�� 
 

23.67  �^�d�h�����E�d�^�[���h�E�/�K�E���^�d�Z���d���'�/�����Z���W�K�Z�d 
 
A.
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clinical placements. However, data from the National Student Survey shows that the 

University’s students are satisfied with the placements taking place. A new director of 

Student Engagement has been appointed within the School, and work is taking place 

to enhance the current experience.  In addition, and following Professor White’s 

question, it was noted that any internal audit work undertaken would duplicate the 

work which Professor Callow is leading in this area. 

 

The Chair of Council thanked Professor Callow, Ms Moss, and Ms Lowe for their 

presentation, which has provided the Council with assurance that the preparations for 

the QER are being appropriately managed.  
 

23.73   SEALING 
 
The Council ratified the sealing of documents listed in Agendum 11.  
 

23.74 CLOSING REMARKS 
 
The Chair thanked members for an informative and productive meeting, with several key 
matters taken forward. Several members noted the improvement in the quality of papers 
being submitted. Thanks was extended to the translation team for their assistance. 
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